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June 4, 2024, Meeting

Minutes of the June 4, 2024, Meeting of the Board of Supervisors

[bookmark: _Hlk131588572]The Public Meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:12 pm. on 06/04/2024 by Chairman Bill Wylie. In attendance were three Township Supervisors, and with the secretary absent Supervisor Taylor took minutes.

Jake Chalfin moved to approve the May 7, 2024, minutes. Bill Wylie seconded the motion; minutes were approved by unanimous vote. 

The supervisors discussed the results of the meeting with Zoning Officer Scott Moran on May 7.  There are several issues which seemingly lack reports and open issues about which the Supervisors need more information.  
   	
The financial report was given showing a balance of $11,722.83 in the Payroll account, $431,589.75 in General Funds, $254,084.20 in State Funds, and $93,403.64 in the Equipment Funds account.

No reports from Engineer, Zoning Officer, or Planning Commission

The roadmaster, who was not in attendance, gave the Supervisors the Proposed Bid to tar and Chip township roads this year.  MS944 Co-op Proposal was approved for the portion specific to West Marlborough Township as well as the proposal in its entirety by Jake Chalfin and seconded by Bill Wylie

Graham Nolte attended the meeting and presented his plan using Newark Road for a car video and photo shoot.  The Supervisors suggested several different roads which would create less traffic issues.  He also presented his Certificate of liability Insurance.  Graham will look at the suggested roads and report back to Secretary his findings.  He then will give some proposed dates.

A work meeting will be scheduled to discuss future snow removal and the idea of implementing a dedicated tax for open space protection.

The supervisors discussed the installation of a cell tower on the township property, but no final decision was made.


With no further business to attend, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.


Next meeting will be on July 2, 2024, at 7:30 PM at the Township garage.

Respectfully Submitted

Elliot Blake,
Secretary/Treasurer

The Supervisors request that any subject or question requiring advise from Solicitor, when absent, will not be addressed without legal consultation and will be postponed until next regularly scheduled meeting.  The supervisors may postpone any discussion on subjects not submitted to the Secretary seven (7) days prior to the regularly scheduled meeting.

